

MINUTES

Middletown Musical Arts Club

August 10, 2021 | 7:00 pm | Meeting called to order by Shana Crain

In Attendance

CHASITY BLEVINS, SHANA CRAIN, KANDICE BARNES, MONICA ROTHE, CONNIE VEACH , ANGELA & RODNEY McLAUGHLIN, SARAH ALLEN, ARICA RATLIFF, ANN MARIE STOOPS, DENISE ARCHBERGER, AUDREY GREER, MELINDA CLOUSE, JACOB CLOUSE, WENDY SNODDERLY. MANDY. JEN GRAMS. THEO, KRISTINA & ANDREW MILLER, CHUCK, TERI.

Board

President – Shana Crain
Vice President – Kandice Barnes
Treasurer – Sarah Allen and Arica Garitson
Secretary – Brandy Rogers

Secretary Report

The Minutes for July 2021 have been submitted, and awaiting motion.

Motion in Favor: Chasity Blevins, Connie Veach
Approved:

Treasurer Report

TREASURY REPORT:

CRAFT SHOW: 6,955.54

CONCESSIONS: 12,000.31

UNIFORM/CRAFT ACCT:

DEBIT CARD: 666.29

MAIN ACCT: 51,955.68

-MONEY IN PAYPAL: 2,593.50

-OUTSTANDING CKS: 267.10

-STUDENT CREDITS: 1,785.24

-MARCHING BAND & SHIRTS COLLECTED: 24,556.66

-1 FLORIDA REFUND DUE: 1115.95

-USEABLE FUNDS: 26,824.23

-OUTSTANDING MARCHING BAND FEES:

Additional Notes:

Invoice for band camp not yet received.

Motion to Approve: Shana & Brandy

Approved: All

Director's Report

David Leisten – Band

- we are going to be using the pit truck for drum set being used. will back it up to loading area tonight. for props committee: need backdrops hung on the frames before parent preview night. we still have the frames for the backdrops located in a trailer. attached with duck tape. maybe meet new committee for pit. have 11 interested in helping from camp registration. need a 2nd synch cart build. no props on the field for show, just backdrops. needs to be about 3 ft wide. cookie dough starts on 8/24, goes to individual accounts, fees, etc. will get info during marching band practice, and arrive the 1st wk of october. 40% profit. cookies are otis spunkmeir.

Corey Hall – Orchestra

* will get all dates for website. orchestra and show choir is going to disney this year! original plan was to go before testing, but it is being advised to go after. awaiting approval. 3 days typical trips. they will be fundraising a lot this year. mumkin man has been difficult to work with, and broke up with us. not given any options for picking up an order and could only work with groups who could sell a full truck which is roughly a 1000 flowers. have found another company that does mums and other decor things. New company call Joco. Not quite the same, more fall oriented. signed up for next fall w/ new company. this year we are going to do the spring flower sale. product is beautiful. made 45% on that sale. will fill the old mumkins w/ something.

Stephanie Miller – Guard

*no report (uniforms for guard came in last week, they are beautiful. may be adding a new member to the guard. new 7 ft flags. these flags are hard to control. they are doing well) report from Kandy

Joe Woodring - Choir

- things going well, held some auditions and filled 5 seats. Appreciates all the feedback he is getting from leadership.

Committee Reports

Committee Reports

Maintenance & Transportation – no current lead. Sarah will get w/ the See family about this committee. Need to get ahold of Mark Farno about hauling. Need to gather a meeting w/ volunteers to can help and getting season organized. title transferred to the district on new trailer. the small 20 ft trailer is at creative designs for lettering. need parking for this trailer, will swap for 28 ft trailer for lettering next. 3 people to haul for games. Mileage reimbursement avail to those who volunteer. whoever hauls for show choic as well gets mileage credit. Andrew Miller can haul, may help w/ committee.

*trailers to be moved due to school starting.

Uniforms & Costumes –

*most everyone fitted, will finish up tomorrow night. need a cpl people tomorrow night to store

uniforms back. Joe doesn't mind if we use his space for storage. Tammy will be here tomorrow as well. Sarah can help with uniforms. Uniforms need washed.

Hospitality & Celebrations –

*Mandy to get w/ Kevin who owns Gracie's to see if they can donate food for competitions. Being small business might be hard on them. Need someone to cook for kids for Logan Elm. Or at least reach out to Chick Fil A. Will occasionally ask for donations from parents, like water, chips and snacks. Kandy will cover the 1st competition.

Concessions –

*concessions cleaned 8/9 and finished up just over 2 hours. No critters this year! Stand 3 does not have cash drawers, but 1 located in the tub. Need to check w/ basketball concessions. Finding new ones are priority. Popcorn scoop located. Need to see if we are doing any kind of concessions for parent preview night. Call to Coke about cooler has been placed by Chasity. Connie and Denise to get together for money transfer to stock concessions at GFS. Need volunteers to stock concessions after preview night. Corey is going to ask her students parents which football game they can work. Mandy needs to get volunteer list. Leiston came in and agreed that small food items for parent preview night after the show. Performance at 8, 15 min performance. 28 volunteers needed for home games, 2 cooks, 2 runners, 4 people on registers, popcorn person, etc. Probably need to label equipment "property of MMAC" so things don't get mixed in w/ other groups, due to turnover w/ athletics. We share stand 2 w/ athletics, they will be in there during week. Need to ensure our stuff is kept separate. Other than cookie dough, we may also do pies. Need to ask Corey if she would like to get in on fundraiser. Also doing wreaths this year.

Website & Publicity –

*Shana input some updates. All dates received have been updated, not all depts have responded. Chasity asked to put the email for craft show for contact info if interested.

Ways & Means –

*Dine & Donate: Contacted Culvers, spoke to Mgr. Cody who said he will schedule us a date, between Mon-Thursday w/ a cpl weeks notice. Called BW3's, spoke to Mgr. who directed me to their website. Need 501c3 info to submit request. Reached out to Grandpa Joes, spoke to Mgr. TJ, who asked for an email on what our needs are. Said he is new, and is still learning his job, and would need to get back with me on what he learned. Told him of a previous fundraising done and how it works w/ a percentage of sales gets directed back to the band when we send families. Will check w/ Chipotle and City Q BBQ. Julie Collier called about a food truck rally fundraisers. Chasity found person who organizes food truck rallies, said she would possibly help the MMAC to organize. Possible ¼ auction, but not scheduled around the craft show.

Chaperones-

*Need to put together bags for 1st bus trip on September 18th to Logan Elm. Plan to purchase this weekend.

Craft Show –

*still getting vendors. Last official meeting for Chasity and Connie to focus on craft show. Have a bunch of unpaid vendor fees still unpaid.

Pit/Props Crew-

*Theo shows interest in heading committee. Needs to coordinate w/ Dave. Shana will be there as

well. Theo can do Fridays and Saturdays, may intermittently miss booster meetings. will be meeting sometime in the near future to discuss needs.

Policy & Regulations –

*

Old Business

New Business

Vote in 2 trustees. Sarah See and Mackenzie Maddix

All members in favor of new trustees.

No date for pictures yet. Need to catch the kids in uniform for senior nights and banners. Brandy will call photographer to schedule pics. Schedule a night to take their pics in uniforms separately. Get w/ dave on a good night to schedule photographer for senior banners. cant be done w/ lifetouch. need uniforms for this night.

Motion to End Meeting: Chasity and Connie

Approved: all

Next Meeting

September 14, 2021 @ 7 pm in Band Room